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    Congratulations 

On the safe arrival of our new Town End 

baby, Freda Rose.   
 Our Gold Star Award was presented to Henry M, for a positive transition to 

his new teacher, who reports, “he is always smiling and nothing has been too 

much trouble.” 
 

The attendance cup is awarded to Mrs Callahan’s class for 98.4%, with no 

lates. Improved attendance awards go to Oli W and Lily-Mae. 

 

43 team points were earnt this week by Chatsworth, term overall 619 points. 

 

Magic the mathematician was awarded William G, for outstanding Maths 

progress this term. 

 

Top Table places were awarded to Senna, Joe B, Callum, Ben C, Keira, and 

George T. 

 

Well do to Oliver for his first triple merit this week. 

The HANDi app has been developed by paediatric consultants and will give you access to home care plans, 
as well as GP and hospital clinical guidelines, to help you provide the best support for your child and give you confidence in 
caring for them when they are unwell.  The app describes care plans and guidance for the most common childhood health 
concerns, including:  

 Abdominal pain  

 Chestiness  

 Diarrhoea and vomiting  

 High Temperature  

 Problems during the newborn period 

Download the FREE App today. Download the HANDi App for Android phones at Google Play .For iPhone or iPad you 
can download it from the app store using the search term 'HANDi app'. 

 
   

 

 

                        

 

 

VANDALISM 

NEW PARENT APP FROM GOOGLE 

 

We have, very sadly, been subjected 

to some mindless vandalism over the 

last 2 weeks. 

 

Vandals have taken lead from the roof 

and some of the children’s work in the 

wildlife area has been destroyed. 

 

Evidence has been passed to the 

police and an investigation underway. 

 

Please be vigilant and if you see any 

concerning movement around school 

premises please ring 101    

 

  

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.myoxygen.handi.taunton


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

TOWN END SPORTS ROUND UP 
What an amazing week for Town End 

We won the QUAD KIDS tournament on Tuesday, GOLF on Wednesday and attended the  

BOCCIA Finals at Derby University on Thursday. 

Thanks to all our parents who have supported these events this week, without you we could not attend 

as much as we do. Thanks to our staff for additional voluntary hours to ensure our pupils can attend. 

Our golf superstars supported by Mrs Vardy at Shirland Golf club were Harry, AJ, Charlie, Martha, 

Amy W and Katie B, please see our PE noticeboard for information about joining Shirland Golf Club. 

Our Quad kids competing really well were…Paige, Felicity, Freya, Eboney and Mika. Our outstanding boys were Callum, 

Joe B, Jack L, Robert and Ben C who won overall boy, fastest sprint and furthest throw and came 3rd in the 600m.  

Competing in our Boccia final, our newest competition which this team won in the Autumn term, were Poppy, Leila, Ruby-

May, Jacob and Bryan.   

Inter Form Rounders was won this week by Mrs Crabtree/Mr Sharpe’s class  

Our sports star badges this week were awarded to Mika and Ben C for amazing displays of confidence  

and making our staff very proud this week. 

Training opportunities were given to our Y5 this week to become playmakers and start their journey into sports 

leadership .. we’ll be hearing more from them as they move into Year 6. 

 

  
 

 

If you have any concerns or worries about your child’s education, or care and safety in school please speak to 

your child’s class teacher initially, or see our Deputy Headteacher Mrs Wheatcroft, if Mrs White is unavailable 

at a particular point in time. 

Staff are available in classrooms if a quick chat will ease a concern.  However, please be aware that staff are 

responsible for children from 8.40am. After this time, pupils begin to enter school, so we ask that you please 

arrange for an appointment to speak to the class teacher through the office, or by speaking to a member of 

staff in the corridors.  

Messages will be passed on – Staff will always call you back as soon as they are able to do so. Any concerns / 

queries, however small, are always better discussed so issues don’t escalate. 

Thanks for your continuing support as we move our school forward and aim to make your child’s time an enjoyable 

and skillful learning experience. 

We always appreciate feedback, please feel free to complete our website feedback form or speak to us directly. 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 Reading 

Care and Safety  

TRANSITION  

Wed 20th June – 9am. Y2 Parent Transition Assembly at Tibshelf Infants  

Thurs 21st June – 4.30pm – New to Year 3 parents Maths and English 

workshops at Town End Junior School 

Monday 25th June and Tuesday 26th June – Y6 pupils are at Tibshelf 

Community School 

SPORTS WEEK AT TOWN END  

FREE SHOKK GYM in the hall from 8am week commencing Monday 25th 

June: for Year 4 pupils Monday, Year3 Tuesday, Year 5 Wednesday and 

Year 6 Thursday morning.   

Tuesday 26th June - SHOKK GYM in the hall for Year 3 pupils from 8am 

Wednesday 27th June – RACE FOR LIFE EVENT in school. Swimming will be 

on as normal. 

Thursday 28th June- SPORTS DAY 12-2pm and Summer Fayre 2.30-5pm 

Governors 
We are pleased to announce that 

we have 2 new parent governors 

joining our fantastic team in 

September. 

Mrs Thomson and Mr Knight 

replace Mrs Atkinson and Mrs 

Higgins who have completed their 

term of office. 

 

We thank them for their incredibly 

hard work and dedication to Town 

End school over the last 4 years. 

 

  

 

 

Coming up 

 


